## **Dedic, Sandra**

From:

Dedic, Sandra

Sent:

Wednesday, March 05, 2014 2:07 PM

To:

'sarah.radigan@usmc.mil'

Cc:

'antoinette.perez@usmc.mil'; Guebert, Dave; Fleming, Richard (Mike); Babcock, Kathleen

M.; Carter, Bradley; Dedic, Sandra

Subject:

SDG&E Selected as Project Sponsor for the New Sycamore-Penasquitos 230 kV

Transmission Line

## Dear Colonel Farnam,

This email is a follow up to the email that we sent to you on Monday, November 11, 2013 regarding San Diego Gas & Electric's (SDG&E) proposed Sycamore to Penasquitos 230 kilovolt electric transmission line project. As you recall, this is a California Independent System Operator (CAISO) Policy-Driven project and as such was open to competitive solicitation.

SDG&E was notified by the CAISO on Tuesday, March 4, 2014 that we were selected to design, construct and own this transmission line. The selection report by the CAISO can be found on their website at <a href="http://www.caiso.com/Documents/Sycamore-">http://www.caiso.com/Documents/Sycamore-</a>
<a href="PenasquitosProjectSponsorSelectionReport.pdf">PenasquitosProjectSponsorSelectionReport.pdf</a>.

SDG&E plans on filing a Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity (CPCN) application to the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) this month for authorization to construct this project. The CPUC, as lead agency under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), has exclusive discretionary permitting jurisdiction over the final design, construction and route location of the project.

SDG&E remains committed to proactively keeping MCAS Mirarmar informed throughout the permitting and construction processes. A Notice of Application for a Permit to Construct will be mailed to all customers within 300 feet of the project, immediately following our CPCN application submittal to the CPUC. As mentioned in the email dated November 11, 2013, all proposed overhead facilities would be located within existing SDG&E rights-of-way and utility corridors, and proposed underground facilities would be located within an existing franchise position in a city street.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact Sandra Dedic at <a href="mailto:sdedic@semprautilities.com">sdedic@semprautilities.com</a> or by telephone at (858) 654-1890.

Sincerely,

Brad Carter, P.E. Project Manager Sycamore – Penasquitos 230 kV Line Project San Diego Gas & Electric

## **Dedic, Sandra**

From:

Dedic, Sandra

Sent:

Wednesday, March 05, 2014 2:11 PM

To:

'sarah.radigan@usmc.mil'

Cc:

'antoinette.perez@usmc.mil'; Guebert, Dave; Fleming, Richard (Mike); Babcock, Kathleen

M.; Carter, Bradley; Dedic, Sandra

Subject:

SDG&E Selected as Project Sponsor for the New Sycamore-Penasquitos 230 kV

Transmission Line

## Dear Lieutenant Colonel Wolf,

This email is a follow up to the email that we sent to you on Monday, November 11, 2013 regarding San Diego Gas & Electric's (SDG&E) proposed Sycamore to Penasquitos 230 kilovolt electric transmission line project. As you recall, this is a California Independent System Operator (CAISO) Policy-Driven project and as such was open to competitive solicitation.

SDG&E was notified by the CAISO on Tuesday, March 4, 2014 that we were selected to design, construct and own this transmission line. The selection report by the CAISO can be found on their website at <a href="http://www.caiso.com/Documents/Sycamore-">http://www.caiso.com/Documents/Sycamore-</a>
<a href="PenasquitosProjectSponsorSelectionReport.pdf">PenasquitosProjectSponsorSelectionReport.pdf</a>.

SDG&E plans on filing a Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity (CPCN) application to the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) this month for authorization to construct this project. The CPUC, as lead agency under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), has exclusive discretionary permitting jurisdiction over the final design, construction and route location of the project.

SDG&E remains committed to proactively keeping MCAS Mirarmar informed throughout the permitting and construction processes. A Notice of Application for a Permit to Construct will be mailed to all customers within 300 feet of the project, immediately following our CPCN application submittal to the CPUC. As mentioned in the email dated November 11, 2013, all proposed overhead facilities would be located within existing SDG&E rights-of-way and utility corridors, and proposed underground facilities would be located within an existing franchise position in a city street.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact Sandra Dedic at <a href="mailto:sdedic@semprautilities.com">sdedic@semprautilities.com</a> or by telephone at (858) 654-1890.

Sincerely,

Brad Carter, P.E.
Project Manager
Sycamore – Penasquitos 230 kV Line Project
San Diego Gas & Electric